City of Haines Newsletter

August 2022
Please include your account number on your check or money order when paying your water/sewer bill. 

The newsletter is posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Fire Danger Level High/Extreme - August 1st – Burning Prohibited

The fire danger level is high and is anticipated to change to extreme any day. Beginning August 1st there will be no burning allowed until further notice. This includes open burning and burn barrels. All burning prohibited!
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill will be open August 6th and August 20th , 9:00 am – 1:00 pm.  Please call: 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill for updates on closures. The City of Haines reserves the right to refuse service to anyone.  Please be patient and courteous. 
2022 Election – Deadline to File for November 8th Election is August 30, 2022
CANDIDATES FILING FOR NONPARTISAN NOMINATION FOR CITY COUNCIL/MAYOR- 2022 GENERAL ELECTION 

Eligible candidates must be registered to vote in Oregon and must have resided in the City of Haines during the 12 months immediately preceding the November election. Twenty (20) nominating signatures are required. Signers must be registered to vote in the City of Haines. 
The City Recorder must receive Petitions and Candidacy filing by 3:30 pm, Tuesday, August 30, 2022. Filings will be submitted to the County Clerk by 5:00 pm on Tuesday, August 30, 2022 for certification. 
Positions: Mayor: 2-year term, (3) Councilor Positions: 4-year term. For further information or assistance please contact City Recorder Valerie Russell at City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines or call: 541-856-3366.
Water Compliance Project
Construction will begin on Phase 3 of the Water Compliance Project the first week of August. The project will begin on the east side of town on Fifth Street and will consist of mainline replacement. Residents will be notified of water interruptions by the contractor, Warrington Construction. The interruption should be brief but it is always advisable to have some water on hand.  
Charges for Water Usage 

Customers will be charged the base rate for the first 10,000 gallons of usage plus an additional $0.25 for each 1,000 gallon over 10,000 gallons.
2022 Dog License/ATV License
It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The cost is $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs and are valid for one calendar year.
The City of Haines allows operation of ATVs on City Streets with a Haines ATV license. ATV licenses cost $5.00 and are valid for one calendar year. 
Dog Enforcement

John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-805-0588. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations. 

This Ordinance is for dogs only and does not include other animals. 

Haines City Council Meeting
Haines City Council meeting will be held August 9, 2022 at 6:00 pm at City Hall. The meeting will be held at City Hall but it is also possible to participate in the meeting by calling: 1-701-802-5383 and enter access code: 2018210#. Be sure to press the pound sign after the number. Please mute your phone to eliminate back ground noise. You may unmute your phone during public comments if you wish to speak. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
Council President Dennis Anthony: 208-859-8541
Public Works Josh Proebstel: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476


Dog Enforcement Officer, John Shurtleff: 541-805-0588
Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Councilor Terry Blaske: 541-403-0209







Councilor Peter Hall: 541-519-7274
Councilor Angie Shurtleff: 541-519-4905





The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
